
Health and Wellness Meeting 
District Office Conference Room 

5:30 
October 3, 2018 

 
Attendance:  Mark Schermerhorn, Dan Stadtmiller, Jim Froio, Lisa Long, Mary Jo Davis, Donna 

Bennett, Dave Shafer, RJ Hartwell, Marty Huth, Janice Schue, Andrea Chiaramonte, Bill Yard, 

Bill Vita, Lisa Long   

School Lunch Update- B. Vita  

- Third consecutive years of not having an accident in the kitchen.   

- Healthy additions include humus and yogurt parfait 

- 121 students have not renewed their free and reduced lunch status.  A list was given 

to the building principals to obtain renewal applications.  

- “My School Bucks” is the new system for student payment 

- There is an increased number of parents using the “NutriSlice” website for menu 

options 

- The Pepsi vending machine in the high school has Propel Water 

- An omelet station is coming to the high school  

- B. Vita has been creating menus at Elbridge Elementary in coordination with the PARP 

reading program 

 

Student Participation Report- D. Stadtmiller 

- 454 students completed the survey via Google Drive 

- Grades 7-12, during ELA classes 

- Results show that 65.6% of the students are participating in at least one school 

activity, 34.4% of the students are not participating 

- 46 students have “no interest” in any activity offered 

- To increase participation, there is a modified bus run after sports.   12 students are 

using this bus. 

- 7 students joined an activity after students from the high school gave a “Participation 

Presentation” at the middle school 

- There will be follow-up on students that are not involved in any activity 

 


